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MEDIA RELEASE: 
 

Upgrading of OR Tambo Street extended to 2013 
 

The period of upgrading Phase 3 of OR Tambo Road (from Bhimy Damane to Joubert Streets) has 
been extended because of unexpected findings. During the reconstruction the need to reposition old 
water and sewer pipes was discovered. 
 
Other reasons for the delay include: 
• Exposing of existing services 
• Unexpected underground water 
• Relocation and upgrading services 
• National Truck strike delayed the delivery of materials 
• Rain  
 
The phase consists of upgrading the water line, stormwater system, carriageway, parking bays and the 
pedestrian walkways. Steve Tshwete Local Municipality has allocated R 5.2 million to this phase. 
 
 
For more inquiries, please contact Prudence Magutle at 013 249 7053 / 082 338 3821 or email 
p.magutle@stevetshwetelm.gov.za  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
W.D. Fouché  
Municipal Manager 
 


